
                                        

Friday 7th July 2017 

 

 The content of this and every newsletter is relevant 

information to both our school and Little Lizards’ parents. 
  

Sports Day  
Our Sports Day will be held on Tuesday 11th July from 

9.15am on the school field. Our rain off day is the following 

day Wednesday 12th July from 1.15pm. Your child needs to 

be wearing a t shirt that represents the house team they are 

in. Polpeor = Blue, Church Cove = Green, Housel Bay = 

Yellow and Kynance = Red. Everyone is welcome to come and 

watch, if you think you may be able to lend a hand during the 

morning please see Mrs Jane.         

 

Junior Summer Production – “Treasure Island” 

Our junior children are busy rehearsing for their summer production of Treasure Island. 

Performances will take place on Tuesday 18th July at 2pm and 7pm and Wednesday 19th July at 7pm. 

Each family will be allocated 2 seats which can be on the date and time of your choice. As with last 

year we will not be issuing tickets, but asking parents to see Lyndsay Bray who will add your name to 

the seating lists. We appreciate that there may be several members of your family wishing to see our 

play but ask that only 2 seats are reserved in the first instance to allow all of our families the chance 

to see the show. We are usually able to accommodate all of your seating requests and may be able to 

offer more seats if there are any available prior to each show. 
The evening performances require the children to be at school from 6.30pm and not before please. 

 

Mrs Green and all of the staff have been working hard with the children helping them to learn their 

lines and the songs. Every junior child has been given a part in the show and it is vital that they 

attend every performance. If there are any extenuating circumstances that may mean your child will 

not be at one of the performances please see Lyndsay Bray as soon as possible. 
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School Council & Landewednack Parish Council Meeting 

Our school councillors met with members of the parish council earlier this week to discuss the 

prospect of the multi surface track we are hoping to have built on our school field. We are aware that 

there will need to be several fund raising events to assist in the cost of this but are also hopeful that 

the parish council may be able to help in some way. They have invited parents and friends of the 

school to attend the next parish council meeting on Thursday 13th July at 7.30pm in the Reading Room 

when hopefully our new venture will be discussed.  

 

Parking  

A polite reminder to our parents and friends of the school that the parking of vehicles before and 

after school is not permitted on or opposite the yellow zig zag 

lines. Residents along Beacon Terrace have also asked us to 

remind visitors to the school that unless enough room has been 

left either side of their gates, it is very difficult for them to 

exit left or right from their own driveways! Even though not 

parking across the gateway, a vehicle may sometimes cause 

them to not be able to safely exit their drive. Thank you for 

your understanding. 
  

 

Southerly Point Co-operative MAT - New Financial Arrangements 
 

Bank Details – Change of Bank Account 

 

Our old bank account no longer exists, details of the new account are shown below.  If anyone would like to 

pay straight into the account, please could they use the prefix ‘La’ so the MAT know which school it relates 

to and a description of the payment, i.e. ‘UNIFORM’ ‘DINNERS’ or ‘CAMP’.  If you are paying an 

invoice, please ensure you include a reference of the invoice number. 

 

Lloyds Bank 
Market Place 

Helston 

TR13 8SU 

Sort Code: 30-80-48 
Account No: 54497360 

Name:  Southerly Point Co-operative Multi-Academy Trust 

Please make cheques payable to: Southerly Point Co-operative MAT 
 

Payment of Invoices 

 

The new accounts software we are using only allows us to match payments with invoices if the exact amount 

of the invoice has been paid.  Please make sure that you pay the exact amount on the invoice by the due date 

shown. 

 

We will be raising any outstanding invoices on the new accounts software, so you will shortly receive copies 

of invoices you have already received but not paid.  Please pay the exact amount of each of these invoices, 

rather than a rounded up or down figure. 

 

Thank you for your help in making this new system work, we apologise for any confusion.  Please see 

Veronica Holden or Mrs Tattersall if you have any queries. 

 

 

 



                                        

Sports Day Lunch 

A reminder that the children will have a picnic lunch on the field after 

sports day next Tuesday 11th July (weather permitting of course!) There will 

be no hot meal on this day and if your child hasn’t ordered a packed lunch 

from school, they will need to bring in a packed lunch from home.  

 

Little Lizards Sports Day 

Staff in Little Lizards are hosting a separate sports day for their children on Friday 14th July from 

10.30am. Separate letters have gone home, please see staff if you require any more information. 

 

Does anyone have a tankard we could borrow please? 

Mrs Green is looking for a tankard that we could borrow to use in our school play. If 

you think you have one that you could loan to us to a couple of weeks that would be 

brilliant. Please see either Mrs Green or Lyndsay Bray if you are able to help. Thank 

you in advance.  
 

Sun cream, sun hats & COATS! 

We are hopeful that the sun will return soon. However in the meantime could we 

ask that children bring into school a waterproof coat each day as we like to take 

the children outside at break and lunchtime if it is not raining too heavily. When 

the sun returns…….we ask parents to please put sun cream on your children before 

they come to school to offer some protection when the children are outside. We 

also ask that the children have a sun hat/cap with their name clearly written in it. 

 

Little Lizards trip to the stables…….. 

Children and staff in Little Lizards wish to say a big thank you to Jemma and her colleagues at 

Newton Equestrian and Leisure Centre for the fantastic time they had there earlier this week. 

Everyone thoroughly enjoyed themselves during the morning. The children loved meeting and riding 

the horses, and didn’t even mind mucking out the stables!  

 

              

 

 



                                        

 

 

 

St Wynwallow Church Flower Festival 

Thank you to Mrs Thora Hill who came into school last week and helped the 

children produce a beautiful display of flowers for the church flower festival. 

All of the flowers in the church looked lovely and we were very proud to have 

our display in amongst them. 

 

 

 

School Uniform 

We still have several outstanding payments for school uniform which is now ready 

for collection. Please ensure that if you have ordered school uniform it is paid for 

as soon as possible. Could we also ask that your child’s name is clearly written in 

their uniform and not the name of the child who may have previously owned it. 

 

 

ICE CREAM FRIDAY’S! 

Thank you to everyone who is buying ice creams from our year 6 children. They will be 

on sale every Friday afternoon until the end of term. (On sale in the hall if wet) Our 

year 6 children are raising money towards the cost of their school leaver’s hoodies and 

really appreciate your support.  

 

 

Goodbye Mrs Wrigglesworth… 

We bid a fond farewell to Mrs Wrigglesworth this week who has been our 

trainee teacher working with Miss Wells and the children in Class 3. Mrs 

Wrigglesworth will be working at Porthleven School from September. We 

thank her for all of her hard work this year and wish her the very best of 

luck in her new position at Porthleven.   

 

Work Experience Students 

For your information we will be welcoming three work experience students from Mullion School for a 

period of one week starting on Monday 17th July. The students will be working across the school and 

Little Lizards with the children and staff until Friday 21st July. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you from baby Kaylen and Suzanne 

Suzanne and baby Kaylen wish to say thank you so much to those who donated 

towards the high chair which was given to them recently. Suzanne said that 

Kaylen is growing very fast and he will soon be using the high chair lots! They 

hope to visit us again before the end of term. 

 



                                        

Our Academic Achievements… 

This week we are congratulating……….. 

 
Class 1 – Miss Beirne: Well done to Darcey who is Star of the Week for 

following instructions with thought and care. 
Class 2 – Mrs Jane and Mrs Green: Congratulations to Thomas who is Star of 

the Week for his polite, caring attitude and for his fantastic participation 

in the school play. 

Class 3 – Miss Wells: To be announced next week………………  

Class 4 – Mr Griffin: Well done to Anna G and Gabriella who have both 

excelled in their reading over the last week.  

 

Future Events and Diary Dates 

Please note that current dates and times may change. This list is updated each week. 

Tuesday 11th July – Sports Day from 9.15am 

Wednesday 12th July – Sports Day Rain Off Day from 1.15pm 

Friday 14th July – Little Lizards Sports Day and Picnic from 10.30am  

Tuesday 18th July – Junior Summer Production, 2pm and 7pm 

Wednesday 19th July Class 3 trip to BF Adventure 

Wednesday 19th July – Junior Summer Production 7pm 

Monday 24th July – Little Lizards Beach Day to Kennack Sands. 

Tuesday 25th July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly to include Little Lizards Graduation from 1.15pm 

Wednesday 26th July – Break up for the Summer Holiday @1pm 

Monday 4th September- INSET staff training day – School & Little Lizards will be closed 

Tuesday 5th September - INSET staff training day – School & Little Lizards will be closed  

Wednesday 6th September – autumn term begins – Welcome back everybody! 

Friday 20th October – Break up for half term @ 3.15pm 

Monday 30th October – Return to school 

Wednesday 20th December – Break up for Christmas @ 1pm 

Thursday 4th January 2018 – Return to school 

Friday 9th February 2018 – Break up for half term @ 3.15pm 

Monday 19th February – Return to school 

Thursday 29th March – Break up for Easter @1pm 

Monday 16th April – Return to school 

Monday 7th May – School & Little Lizards Closed 

Tuesday 8th May – School & Little Lizards Closed 

Friday 25th May – Break up for half term @ 3.15pm 

Tuesday 5th June – Return to school 

Friday 20th July – Break up for the summer holiday @ 1pm 

 

 

Please also check our school website calendar for further important dates and information – 

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk  


